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Lansingburgh Students, Families and Caregivers,
I wanted to give everyone an update on the progress made planning for the reopening of
schools in September. Our goal is to be fully staffed and with as many students as possible returning
safely to schools. As you can imagine, with bus transportation at roughly 50% capacity and social
distance requirements strictly adhered to while in schools, it certainly presents some challenges.
Currently, the plan allows for all students in grades EPK-8th grade, English as New Language (ENL)
and self contained Special Education students to return to school in person daily. High school
students will most likely follow a hybrid model, with classes being held in person some days and
remotely on others. At this time, we do not anticipate having greater than 50% of the high school
students physically present on any given day. For days that students are not physically in class,
remote instruction will be occurring daily. This allows for more contact time with teachers than we
had during our closure in the Spring. Students will be following more of a formal daily schedule than
the weekly schedule format that we used previously.
To learn more about the specifics of each building reopening, individual principals will be
communicating with families once our plans are finalized. I anticipate that being around the second
week in August. At that time, we will ask families to make the decision about having their children
return to school. If the choice is made not to return, fully online instruction will be provided to them for
a specified length of time and again revisited at a later date to determine if you would like to continue
remotely or return to school.
The deadline for submitting the official reopening document to the NYS Education Department
is Friday, July 31st and we will be posting our reopening plan to our website for public view at that
time as well. Governor Cuomo is expected to make a decision on reopening schools by August 7th
and based on his decision, there will more than likely be some modifications to the plan at that time.
We have a Board of Education Workshop scheduled for Monday, August 17th, where finalized plans
will be shared during a presentation. The meeting will be livestreamed and the link will be shared in
advance if you choose to view it.
As always, I appreciate your patience while we continue working towards having the most
effective school opening possible given the current conditions.
Ever Upwards,

Dr. Antonio W. Abitabile, Ed. D.
LCSD Superintendent

